


I can confirm that the Legacy Corporation holds information which falls within the scope of 
your request.  
 
The information relevant to your request is below: 
 
The following reports have been identified as relevant to your request as they include all the 
monitoring provided to the Legacy Corporation.  
 

• Gasholder No. 4 Infilling Verification Report (v 2.0) prepared by Atkins dated April 
2023. This report is publicly available on the planning portal under 23/00164/AOD (it 
has been split into several parts). Link: 23/000164/AOD. The report is in the 
Documents section under the title: 1675_Stratford_GH4_Verification_Report_Rev2 
Parts 1 to 6. 

 
In addition, the below report outlines the approved strategy with respect to monitoring:  
 

• Remediation Method Statement and Verification Method Statement (Rev 5.0) 
prepared by Atkins dated August 2021. This report is publicly available on the 
planning portal under 20/00301/AOD. Link: 20/00301/AOD. The report is in the 
Documents section under the title: 1675_Stratford_RMS_Rev5.0_Issued.pdf. 

 
The table at the end of this response identifies the key areas of these reports in relation to 
your information request. 
 
The information provided above directly relates to planning permission 19/00445/FUL as 
referred to in the EIR request and the infilling of Gasholder No.4. Planning permission 
22/00282/FUL pertains to the infilling of Gasholder No.3 and may also be of interest.  
 
Under 23/00377/AOD the verification report (November 2023 rev. R1) for Gasholder No.3 
was approved and includes monitoring reports that are specific to Gasholder No.3.  
 

• Gasholder No. 3 Infilling Verification Report (v 2.0) prepared by Atkins dated 
September 2023 (23/00377/AOD). The report is available here via the public register: 
link: 23/00377/AOD. The report is in the Documents section under the title: 1675 
Stratford GH3 Verification Rev2 (it has been split into several parts). 

 
 
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a request for an 
internal review of our response, you should write to: 
 
Deputy Chief Executive 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 9 
5 Endeavour Square 
Stratford  
E20 1JN 
 
Email: FOI@londonlegacy.co.uk 
 
Please note: requests for internal reviews received more than forty workings days after the 
initial response will not be handled. 
 



If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
 






